

# Proposed I-25/Eden/Dillon Drive Roadway Improvements Public Meeting Announcement

#### **Meeting Invitation**

The City of Pueblo, the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT), and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) cordially invite citizens to attend a public meeting regarding proposed roadway improvements in the vicinity of I-25/Eden/Dillon Drive. *The public meeting will be held on Thursday, December 18, 2008 from 4:30 PM to 6:30 PM at the La Quinta Suites, 4801 North Elizabeth in Pueblo.* 

#### **Project Goal**

The City of Pueblo, CDOT and the FHWA (the "Project Team") are jointly undertaking this study effort to answer the question: "What should be done to improve traffic circulation and improve access to and from I-25 for existing residents and businesses within the project area, as well as provide the framework for a transportation network capable of expansion - when needed - to service planned growth within the area?"

## **Meeting Purpose**

This meeting is being held to inform the public of the study, and give citizens an opportunity to provide feedback to the Project Team. The Project Team wants to make decisions in full recognition of the opinions and suggestions of citizens interested in the project.

### **Meeting Format**

The public meeting will be an "Open House" format, where illustrations of the Project Area, the Draft Project Purpose and Need, Environmental Considerations, Alternative Concepts, Evaluation Criteria and the Project Timeline will be displayed. Members of the Project Team staff will be available during the meeting to answer questions and take comments. Citizens seeking information about the project or wishing to express opinions about the improvements being considered are encouraged to attend this meeting.

If you cannot attend the meeting on Thursday, December 18, you are welcome to e-mail your comments to: **Mr. Mickey Beyer**, Assistant Public Works Director for the City of Pueblo at <a href="mbeyer@pueblo.us">mbeyer@pueblo.us</a>. Please include "Comments on I-25/Eden/Dillon Drive Improvements" in the subject line. Comments must be received by the end of business December 23, 2008 to be included in the public record for the project.



## PUBLIC MEETING INVITATION

"Proposed I-25/Eden/Dillon Roadway Improvements"

December 18, 2008
4:30 PM to 6:30 PM
La Quinta Suites
4801 No. Elizabeth, Pueblo





Public Works Department City of Pueblo, CO